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Proposal(s) 

Installation of commemorative plaque (c. 450mm diameter) to front elevation at ground floor level. 
 

Recommendation(s): 
Grant listed building consent.  
 

Application Type: 
 
Listed Building Consent 
 

Conditions or Reasons 
for Refusal: 

 
 
Refer to Draft Decision Notice 

Informatives: 

Consultations 

Adjoining Occupiers:  
No. notified 
 

00 
 

 
No. of responses 
 
No. electronic 

 
00 
 
00 

No. of objections 
 

00 
 

Summary of consultation 
responses: 

 

 

Press and site notices displayed – no responses received. 
 
English Heritage - not necessary to be consulted on this application.  
 

CAAC/Local groups* 
comments: 
*Please Specify 

N/a – LBC only.  

   



 

 

 

Site Description  

Grade II listed terraced house dating from the early C19.  Stucco fronted at ground level, stock brick 
above.  
 

Relevant History 

None relevant. 
 

Relevant policies 

LDF Core Strategy and Development Policies 
 
CS14 Promoting high quality places and conserving our heritage 
DP25 Conserving Camden’s heritage 
 

Assessment 

It is proposed to erect a commemorative plaque to Sidney Bechet, pioneering Jazz musician, who 
lived at the property in 1922.  The plaque is proposed by the Nubian Jak Community Trust with the 
support of the US Embassy and London Jazz Society. The Trust has installed a number of other 
commemorative plaques to notable figures, including a plaque to Mary Prince which is displayed on 
Senate House.  
  
The plaque measures c. 450mm in diameter, and is made from cast aluminium, with white lettering on 
a blue background.  It will be located on the building’s front elevation ground floor level, positioned 
between the two windows.  It will be minimally screw fixed into the stucco.   
 
The proposed plaque is considered to reinforce local distinctiveness and to highlight the area’s rich 
history.  The scale, position, appearance and method of fixing of the plaque is not considered to harm 
the building’s fabric, appearance or special architectural and historic interest. 
   
Local and national policy considerations are met and the application is therefore recommended for 
approval.     
 

 


